COASTAL QUILTER'S GUILD

General Meeting February 11, 1998

The meeting was called to order at the Samarkand Community Center at 7:05 P.M. by Norah McMeeking. members and 8 guests were in attendance.

Show and Tell was the first order of business.

S. B. Fair booklets, including applications, were available at the back of the room.

Nolah Ferguson has boutique applications available for our show.

Ruth Walters asked anyone interested in joining a mini-group to see her.

MEMBERSHIP - Jan Inouye thanked Evelyn Gorindo for the new member and guest name tags and asked all to extend a welcome to the newcomers. She also thanked Pat Yumada for all her work in getting the roster out so early. (Jan too, deserves thanks). A 10th anniversary trivia drawing was held. There were three categories, those who joined in Goleta, those from General Research and the last group at Samarkand. The winners respectively were Pat Shewczyk, Diana Iler and Anne Deran. The new membership tags have been laminated and with a small clip they will serve as name tags for members, too. A star on a tag indicates participation in the community quilt project from last year.

Betty Kelley announced a show meeting will be held February 18 and all are welcome.

LIBRARY - Gail Tinsley reviewed check out and return procedures.

NEWS LETTER articles must be mailed to the editor.

PROGRAM - Ellen Richardson thanked Diane Eardley and Judy Rys for their work on the program handout included in the January newsletter. In March we will have Zina Thorpe. Ellen would appreciate volunteers as a hostess for a speaker and helpers at the silent auction.

WORKSHOP Carol Meyer still has openings for tomorrow.

BLOCK OF THE MONTH - the crazy quilt squares were won by Carol Drescher.

An excellent program was presented by Nadi Lane and was followed by door prizes. Meeting was concluded at 9:10 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Betty Kelley